

May 12, 2009

Mr. Mark Cohen The Cohen Law Group 1942 Broadway, Suite 314 Boulder, CO 80302

Dear Mr. Cohen:

Thank you for your recent letter to Lt. Governor Mark Parkinson regarding scheduling an appointment to discuss the pending legislation for the Kansas Home Inspector Registration Board.

As you may know by now, the Governor Kathleen Sebelius signed new legislation correcting provisions regarding the oversight authority of this Board. A copy of the new legislation is posted on the Board's website at www.khirb.wordpress.com. As we understand, the provision requiring membership in ASHI was deleted from the bill under legal guidance by the Attorney General's Office.

Thank you for your interest in the Kansas Home Inspector Registration Board. I hope you find this information helpful.

Sincerely,

Vicki Buening

Director of Constituent Services